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This note is collated by NRW from submissions from NRW staff and Forum members prior to National Access Forum Meetings in order to facilitate the sharing of information under item 10.  Please note that items are included as provided by their author.
NRW: Wales Coast Path:  Quentin Grimley

Further to the presentation at the last meeting, NRW’s Executive Team have now agreed NRW’s long term management and funding of the Wales Coast Path. A permanent uplift of £4.5 million to NRW’s core funding will be provided by Welsh Government between April 2015 and March 2020. This will principally be used as grant aid for local authorities to upgrade, maintain and, in some cases, realign the Path on the ground. In addition it will also cover marketing, monitoring and some staff costs. It will be for NRW to determine funding levels for the Path after March 2020.

British Driving Society: Janet Williams

The British Driving Society Wales has sent out to the Welsh Local Authorities as we are in the process of evaluating the provision for carriage drivers to access the existing highway & rights of way networks within the local authorities in Wales and through the completed questionnaires returned it will mean that BDS Wales will be in a position to work closely with the Welsh Local Authorities in addressing the concerns and issues of carriage drivers accessing and using public rights of way & other highways in Wales.
We have also had a meeting with 
· Eifion Jones Breacon Beacons National Park and email contact with Dai Rees NRW and Tom Packman Dwr Cymru to see if there are any suitable routes within the National Park and Forests managed by NRW
· Peter Rutherford Snowdonia Nation Park to see if there are any suitable routes are Trawsfynydd
· entering into discussions  with Gwyn Smith to see if it is possible to use cycle tracks

British Horse Society: Mark Weston

The British Horse Society Paths for Communities Fund
The commitment to access for horses and riders is a vital part of the charitable work carried out by The British Horse Society. The BHS recognises the importance of safe off-road riding not only for our members but for all equestrians.

It is for this reason that we are excited to announce that £25,000 has been earmarked in 2015 to establish a new BHS fund to provide multi- user routes in Scotland and Northern Ireland, and Bridleways and Restricted Byways in England and Wales. 

The fund will be known as 'The British Horse Society Paths for Communities Fund'. 

It is our ambition that this fund will grow through donations and fundraising events across the United Kingdom, so that it can continue to benefit our vital access work in the years ahead.

Self Closing Gates Trial

Work is progressing with our partners (Natural England, CLA, NFU, IPROW, Disabled Ramblers, BSI) in respect of a further self closing gates trial which is due to take place at Askham Bryan College in Yorkshire in September. 10 gates will be trialled. The aim of the trial is to try to find a self closing gate that satisfies the needs of horse riders, those with disabilities and landowners.

Access Week

The Society’s Access Week took place at the end of May. This week aims to highlight the equestrian access opportunities that exist, the work that is being done to augment these and the work of our partners and volunteers who help us to achieve this.
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Rose and Emma, along with their horses Sky, Shadow and Charlie, completed the BHS Great Dragon Ride. Over 16 days the team rode the route, overcoming blockages and a lack of waymarking on certain sections of the route. They raised money for various charities, including £180 for BHS Access. If you want to follow the journey they took please go to their Facebook page, where they have uploaded a wide range of pictures from their journey.

The Penllyn Estate Bridleway which consists of approx 15km of bridleway linking Cowbridge, Penllyn, Llansannor, Pentre Meyrick, Llangan and Colwinston together, has been created with a £2000 donation from SAFE Bridleways Group and £1,00 from the BHS SE Wales committee which went towards the match funding of the Vale of Glamorgan Rural Footpath Grant.

It's a massive project which include bunkhouses where riders and there horses can stay on a b&b basis.

Restoring the Record Courses

The British Horse Society and The Ramblers have joined forces to run four Restoring the Record training courses. Whilst these are taking place in England, delegates from Wales are welcome. The aim of the training events is to enthuse, enable and empower rights of way researchers to make definitive map modification order applications to ensure that routes that would be extinguished in 2026 are saved from the cut off date. The course will be presented by Sarah Bucks and Phil Wadey authors of ‘Rights of Way Restoring the Record.’

The days will concentrate on identifying historic ways  and  the key sources of evidence of historic ways, where that information is located, what it can tell us, and how a systematic research method is the best way forward. 

Forthcoming events are:

Saturday 11 July - Haywards Heath Town Hall, The Town Hall, 40 Boltro Road, Haywards Heath, West Sussex, RH16 1BA

Saturday 15 August – The British Horse Society, Abbey Park, Stareton, Kenilworth, Warwickshire, CV8 2XZ

Saturday 26 September –  Stoke St Gregory Village Hall - The Williams Hall, Dark Lane, Stoke St Gregory, Somerset, TA3 6EU

Leaflets

We have issued a level crossing leaflet.

We have reissued our advice on Hill and Moorland Riding.

We have issued a new advisory leaflet on Researching a Route for a Definitive Map Modification Order Application.

Copies of these can be obtained from our website.

Access Conference

This Society’s access conference will take place on 17 October, at Abbey Park, Stoneleigh, Warwickshire.

Dwr Cymru/Welsh Water:  Tom Packham

Welsh Water has opened its new water sports centre and visitor centre at Llandegfedd, complete with a stretch of new permissive footpath which makes it possible to follow a 6 mile route around the Reservoir.

The paddle sports passport scheme for selected reservoirs within the Brecon Beacons National Park is being extended and is a good example of cooperation between BBNPA and DCWW on managing and administering controlled access to the water by organised paddler groups.
We approach the season when we apply summer measures to our reservoirs, with education programs and patrols to safeguard against swimming in reservoirs.

Our Reservoir and Country park in Llys y Fran, Pembs, is identified as the centre for a tourism led regeneration project for the Preseli Hills and will see improvements to the walks, cycle facilities, water sports, together with a water park as a significant tourism destination.  DCWW is joining with the Swansea Bay City Region for ERDF funding support for this and other tourism infrastructure improvements in the region.
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Bwrdd Glandwr Cymru 
Thanks to the contribution of the original Partnership members the All Wales Partnership has now evolved into a Wales Board chaired by a Lynne Berry OBE. Trustee of Canal & River Trust. The first meeting of the Board will take place in September.  

Share the Space Drop the Pace 

CRT’s national policy for towpath use Better Towpaths for Everyone was publicised through the creation of “Duck Lanes” in London – which quickly went viral – to emphasise considerate behaviour by all. The policy can be found here: https://canalrivertrust.org.uk/news-and-views/news/new-policy-aims-to-give-better-towpaths-for-everyone 
Guidebook

CRT’s first publication “The Pontcysyllte Aqueduct and Canal” guidebook – English and Welsh editions – was launched at Trevor on 18th June with Ken Skates AM Deputy Minister for Culture Sport and Tourism and Lynne Berry OBE Chair of Glandŵr Cymru. Other speakers were Christopher Catling Secretary (Chief Executive) of the Royal Commission on the Ancient & Historical Monuments of Wales and the author Dr Peter Wakelin. The book is part history part exploration following the towpath. 

The book is receiving rave reviews. 
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Monmouthshire & Brecon Canal 
Peter Brett and Associates report making the case for canal led regeneration at a pan-regional level was presented to Welsh Government’s Mon and Brec Task & Finish Group in April and to Minister Natural Resources in May. Completion of the £85m project would deliver:

· 2,285 FTE net additional jobs (4,475 gross) from levered canalside development in Torfaen and Caerphilly alone as well as tourism growth.

· £96 million of net additional Gross Value Added (£217m gross) 
· 3,590 new homes, 213,000 sq. m. on non-residential floorspace and 227 new hotel rooms 1.5 million additional tourism visits

The canal works alone would create 842 construction jobs and 85 training places with a further 4,450 construction jobs in the canalside developments.

Passing through a number of Communities First clusters the project would help tackle not only the symptoms of poverty and poor health but also the causes. It would also create an active travel route connecting key settlements with transport interchanges, employment and recreation. 
Welsh Government continue to examine the southern destination at Crindau which is excluded from the numbers above as are developments in Monmouthshire and Powys.
Goytre

Following meetings with ABC Leisure Group, NRW and CRT staff it became apparent that the joint CRT / NRW site has the potential to become the most accessible site for disabled users in South Wales with access to woods, water and the waterway.    
Mongomery Canal – Towpaths 
A brief examination of the benefits of restoring the Welsh section of the canal showed sustained and additional GVA of £2.2m per annum. Non market public benefits sustained and added would be between £3.3m and £4.6m p.a.
The latest phase of the £1m towpath improvement project from Newtown 

was opened on 5th June completing the section between Four Crosses and Carreghofa.  This phase was delivered I time for the 300 participants in the annual canal Triathlon.
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Angling
CRT, NRW and Welsh Government Fisheries met to examine implementation of CRT’s Angling Strategy https://canalrivertrust.org.uk/media/library/6336.pdf to the canals of Wales. CRT has match funding for channel improvements - dredging.

Arts

Cardiff-based artist Alan Goulbourne installed a piece at Goytre in response to the four months he spent as resident artist on the Monmouthshire & Brecon canal through our partnership with Arts Council Wales. The artwork ‘interacts with the community and environment of the area reflecting the relevant history and future of the canal’.  
The third ideas residency has begun on the Montgomery Canal with Mair Hughes working in the community there including a number of workshops described on her blog http://www.alternativefieldwork.blogspot.co.uk/ and shown here (using 600 hand-made miniature bricks).
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Forthcoming events
July 20th – 23rd Join us at the Royal Welsh Show and bring your children.
September 6th Canalathon Mon & Brec Canal– now booking fast. No refunds after 31st July

September 22nd – Cross Party Waterways Group Cardiff – Health

October 21st  UK UNESCO World Heritage Site Youth Summit Blaenavon
December 1st – Cross Party Waterways Group Cardiff – TBC

IPROW: Claire Goodman

A few changes have occurred on board of Directors with Claire Goodman (Ceredigion) coming on board in last few months to represent Wales alongside Ruth Rourke, a few IPROW Directors left /retired and few new ones from England joined.  Divergence of some key legal processes in England and Wales relating to Public Rights of Way seems to be speeding up as in England the De-regulation Bill was given Royal Consent in March 2015 and the drawing up of regulations will now be underway to be completed by April 2016 so much of IPROW focus currently on this.  Ruth & Claire continue to feed back updates/news/concerns in Wales to IPROW

IPROW is holding an annual conference in Derby, 13th October 2015 where all welcome.

http://www.iprow.co.uk/pages/training_pop.php?courseId=53
National Trust Wales: Richard Neale

Acquisitions
· Pen y Gogarth / Great Orme, Llandudno
This high-profile purchase of the 145-acre Parc Farm on the Great Orme summit plateau is a vital piece of the access and conservation jigsaw on this nationally-important SSSI and country park.   Most importantly, it brings with it grazing rights over 720 acres of the SSSI, meaning that we can help safeguard habitats for the majority of the landmark through traditional grazing.  We will be working with the Country Park wardens and other stakeholders to provide new access and recreation opportunities, linked with the wider network.  The purchase, which was completed in May, was funded through donations into the Neptune Coastline Campaign.

· Rhossili, Gower

The purchase of the car park at Rhossili earlier in the year will enable us to enhance the quality of the visitor welcome and ultimately improve and extend the access and recreation opportunities at this highly popular outdoor destination.

Wales Coast 2015
Our 50th anniversary celebrations of the Neptune Coastline Campaign in Wales was launched in March at the campaigns first acquisition, Whiteford Burrows, Gower.  Access highlights include:

· 10km of new coastal access linking the Welsh Coast Path to sites of conservation/heritage interest, funded through the Neptune Coastline Campaign.

· The Trident Trek is proceeding around the entire Welsh Coast path and is a great opportunity for people to get involved and fundraise for their favourite section of coast.  Volunteer Bob Smith is carrying a specially made oak and ash trident through June and July, ending at Chepstow on the 5th of August.  He’s being joined by individuals and local groups.  To get in touch or to find out more, go to www.ntwelshcoast.blogspot.co.uk or contact Lowri.roberts@nationaltrust.org.uk 

· Programme of access and recreation events, including 10 coastal walks as part of the Ramblers Cymru Big Welsh Walk, Bioblitzes, Hidden History Days and a series of Big Beach Picnics, in association with Keep Wales Tidy.

Pembrokeshire Coasteering Concordat

We were successful earlier in the year in securing funding through WG/Visit Wales for a for the production of a Coasteering Concordat for key sites across the county.  It has been delivered with the support of the Pembrokeshire Coastal Forum and has been signed up to by up to 20 providers.  It provides an agreement that outlines best practice to ensure safety, insurance and conservation standards are met, and helps introduce visitors to the coastal environment as well as the thrills of the coast at 11 sites across Pembrokeshire. It safeguards the sustainable long-term use of sections of National Trust Land for commercial adventurous activities and gives guidance to all organised groups on how to conduct activities responsibly.  For more information contact andrew.tuddenham@nationaltrust.org.uk 

Open Spaces Society: Beverley Penney

NAFW members may like to know that Open Spaces Society (with others) were able to convince Welsh Government that the Planning Act should give protection to village greens - quite  a success. 
OSS gave evidence at the Circuit of Wales inquiry opposing the common land exchange proposals as not a fair exchange, some of the land already had access and was distant form the common land being lost. We await the result.
OSS is celebrating its 150 anniversary and to celebrate this has published our two books Saving Open Spaces and Common Land (available at £5 each from OSS).

Ramblers Cymru:  Angela Charlton
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Pathwatch: The Ramblers will be launching its biggest ever campaign in July to survey every right of way shown on Ordnance Survey Explorer maps in England and Wales. Coinciding with the organisation’s 80th anniversary, the Ramblers will be asking people everywhere to get involved in the Big Pathwatch and go out and check their local paths. 

 

People will be able to download the Big Pathwatch app and record any problems they encounter as they walk every right of way within a specific grid square. They’ll be asked to share the positive features of the walk too, the beautiful views or interesting landscapes they see, so people can celebrate the enviable path network in England and Wales, but also raise awareness that paths are not always in the condition they should be. 

The results of the Big Pathwatch will allow the Ramblers to create a comprehensive picture of the state of the path network, which will be used to campaign for its upkeep. Where possible, Ramblers’ path maintenance teams will head out to fix problems found through the survey, clearing brambles and other overgrown vegetation, improving path surfaces and fixing bridges and gates. 

Importantly, the results will enable the Ramblers to come up with other long term solutions to ensure the path network is protected for years to come. The Big Pathwatch is the only project that aims not only to walk every right of way in England and Wales to find out what state the paths are in, but also works to solve any problems. 

The Big Pathwatch launches on 13th July

People and Paths: Leaflets being updated to inform Community Councils of their powers in safeguarding the network of public footpaths, bridleways and byways. The leaflets will be available for free in pdf format and any groups that would like hard copies can purchase some for distribution. The leaflet is hoped to be available in the next few weeks. 

Ramblers Cymru Manifesto is being launched on 9th July at the Senedd.  It will mark the start of our campaigning in the lead up to next year’s Assembly elections.  The manifesto calls for changes to make Wales a world renowned walking destination, setting out the action we want government and others to take, and the things Ramblers will do.

Funding RoW. We have been receiving reports from Members about cuts to funding and staffing levels in rights of way teams.  We requested information from them in preparation for a Freedom of Information request over the summer.  We understand that IPROW have recently surveyed all authorities on these issues and we are hoping to establish what information they can share with us over the coming weeks which may inform our approach to our FoI request.

Glastir & mapping. On 12th June Ramblers members met representative from NRW and Welsh Government to discuss concerns about Glasitir and mapping shortcomings.  This was in response to concerns raised at Ramblers Welsh Council.  The meeting generated several actions for NRW and Welsh Government to consider how permissive paths could be captured and how priorities for missing links to other routes could be identified to aid LAF in their work.  

Visit Wales: Kerry Thatcher

National Tourism Awards for Wales 2015 

The awards were held at the Vale Resort, Hensol, Vale of Glamorgan on 25 March 2015. 

Details of the winners can be seen here:

http://www.visitwales.com/latest-news/2015/march/national-tourism-awards-wales-2015-   


  

Industry newsletters

Sign up to receive the Visit Wales industry emails and newsletters www.wales.gov.uk/tourism  and, follow us on twitter @visitwalesbiz   

http://business.wales.gov.uk/superfastbusinesswales/sector-business-benefits  and Superfast Cymru http://www.superfast-cymru.com/home
Food Tourism 

The Food Tourism Action Plan for Wales 2015-2020 has been developed jointly by Visit Wales, the Welsh Government’s tourism division and the Food Division.  The plan aims to raise the quality and reputation of Wales’s food and drink offer by working in partnership with the tourism and hospitality industry.  It was officially launched at the end of April and is now available to download here.

http://gov.wales/topics/tourism/developmentl1/food-tourism-action-plan/?lang=en 

Activity Tourism Accreditation 

Outdoor Activity Providers who wish to be promoted on the Visit Wales web-site should by now be aware of our new approach to accreditation of outdoor activity providers in 2015.  Listings on www.visitwales.com will remain free of charge, but providers will need to self-certify their accreditation online.  

The information will allow Visit Wales to recognise activity providers that meet our expectations in terms of sustainable activity tourism & good practice and standards of customer care. Wales Adventure Tourism Organisation (WATO) has been supporting Visit Wales in this work.

Launch of Visit Wales Partnership for Growth fund for 2015/16.  The purpose of the Partnership for Growth (P4G) fund is to work with partners across Wales to deliver the 10% growth target set out in the tourism strategy. The fund aims to encourage closer joint working between tourism stakeholders through collaborative sustainable tourism projects that are aimed at developing and improving the product offer to visitors, benefiting the tourism sector, local communities and critically, helping to grow the tourism economy in a sustainable way.

https://business.wales.gov.uk/dmwales/support/partnership-growth-fund-p4g
Year of Adventure 2015/16

The Deputy Minister for Culture, Sport and Tourism, Ken Skates has announced that 2016 will be Wales’ Year of Adventure.

Visit Wales will be working with partners to make sure that anyone who wants to can experience adventure in our fantastic landscapes and environment.

Social Media

· Flickr   www.flickr.com/groups/sharewales
Share images on the Share Wales Flickr group.  Explainer videos and tagging guidelines are available. Images will be added into the content ecosystem we are creating, to help promote Wales online.

· Facebook  www.facebook.com/visitwales 

Like our page and post on the wall for everyone to see, and we can also re-share from Visit Wales.   Also join our "Facebook Places - Discover + Share Wales" system. 

· Twitter  www.twitter.com/visitwales
Follow us on Twitter. You can message us on @visitwales or Direct Message. Use the hashtag #VisitWales to keep us in the loop with your updates.

The tourism industry can also message the industry engagement team @visitwalesbiz    

Welsh Rights of Way Management Working Group (WROMWG): Claire Goodman

Expenditure on ROWIP projects for 2015-2016 is underway and all LA’s are aware of the 10 yearly review of ROWIP’s that will be required shortly.  Some authorities concerned over resource implication of review and hope it will not too onerous given rapidly depleting resources in many authorities but understand this requirement as many ROWIP’s now well out of date. Many authorities keen to get on and spend WCP funding but yet to receive it.  

All authorities suffering regarding budget cuts with many authorities losing staff and seeing significantly reduced budgets.  Lot of concern also about future if funding is not ring fenced danger it won’t get to where it should be spent on access /PROW.

Glastir system in relation to additional permissive access identified not working as efficiently as should in terms of knowing where they are agreed mainly.  Regional Chair to report back concerns to Jane Tibbott.

WORMWG keen to continue to encourage WG to introduce Cross compliance in Wales as this would significantly help reduce burden on LA’s.  Meetings with WG have been held to try and further this matter but this is being complicated/tied up with digitised mapping WG are investigating pursuing.  Digitised maps across Wales would be welcomed by all but WROWMWG have highlighted to WG the significant resources this would require for multiple reasons.

Youth Hostel Association: Rowland Pittard

Cardiff Youth Hostel
This is now open. The Wales Coastal Path forms the northern boundary of the hostel grounds. 

Mosaic in Wales

The three project which was led by the Campaign for National Parks ,YHA and the three Welsh National Parks and funded by the \Big Lottery came to a successful close at the end of March 2015 - we exceeded our targets of introducing 1,260 new BME people to Wales’ three National Parks and 60 champions, instead recruiting 68 champions who introduced 2,200 people to National Parks. Six videos in which Champions talk about their experiences of National Parks are well worth a watch on YouTube
[1]. Champions in the Brecon Beacons and Snowdonia are setting up local support groups. Diversity Outdoors, the Pembrokeshire champions’ group, is working up a second grant application (having almost completed an Awards for All project), whilst CNP is progressing its application for a follow up project. Reports on the impact of the project will be available soon.

The Champions have promoted National Parks as places to enjoy, relax in, volunteer in, and protect to over 5,000 people since 2012. Not only have more people got to know some of Wales most inspirational landscapes, but there is now increased understanding amongst the Welsh Government and National Parks of the social value that these landscapes can have in terms of health, wellbeing and social cohesion. Personal relationships developed through Mosaic between Community Champions and YHA managers and NPA staff have also greatly assisted mutual understanding and more inclusive services.

Community Champions from South Wales have now formed two groups, Diversity Outdoors which aims to link BME communities in South Wales with the Pembrokeshire Coast National Park and Community Footprints, which aims to continue the link between Champions in Newport, Barry and Cardiff and the Brecon Beacons National Park. Brecon Beacons Champions have also signed up to become National Park Authority volunteers to continue their role promoting the Brecon Beacons. In Snowdonia, a plan has been drawn up for continued meetings and events both in Snowdonia National Park and at multi-cultural urban events for 2015.

The Mosaic Champions and project partners have helped put together a fantastic mini-guide to Wales' three National Parks - Snowdonia, Brecon Beacons and Pembrokeshire Coast. The guide talks about the five top things to do in each of the Parks; what's special and key facts and figures, alongside some amazing photographs.  
CNP thanked the Community Champions, the National Park Authorities, the YHA and our funders, the Big Lottery People and Places programme, for their fantastic support over the last three years. 

END.
�[1] � HYPERLINK "https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC4niVWkY_UrI6lbK9Tclujw?spfreload=10" �https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC4niVWkY_UrI6lbK9Tclujw?spfreload=10� 
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